Parks Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

October 25, 2017
Chairperson Norma Hernandez called meeting to Order at 6:47 am. 

Present- Norma Hernandez, Jessica Schleif, Jim Holen, Aaron Crockett, Andrew Fick, Howard Rub, and Michele Tompkins.
Absent- Eric Halverson
Staff- Angela Cosby, Jonah Dart-McLean, Terra Patterson, Chelsea Haataia, Katie Madison, LeRoy Woodrich, Tyler Johnson, Jeff Hamilton, Gad Perez, and volunteer Dulcye Taylor.

Public comments

1. George “Mick” Hague, 1 3rd Street, Astoria, stated on the city’s website, it was difficult to find out where the Board meets. He suggested information about the Board meetings be added to the Parks Department’s section of the website. He had been speaking with businesses around the transit center and attended a meeting about the 9th Street Park. One person wants to fence off the park to keep homeless people out, but others want the park improved. The Parks Master Plan listed the park as one that should be improved to include a restroom. He suggested Staff consider the Portland Loo, which has positive reviews and would cost what the Parks Department plans to spend in that area. The businesses would like tourists to have something other than a port-a-potty along the Riverwalk. He hoped the Board would seriously consider his suggestions since they are also included in the Master Plan. Business owners and others in the area would like something to attract tourists to the park, like kiosks. He talks to the tourists regularly as he walks the Riverwalk and they have no idea what the Column is or other amenities in the city. The 9th Street Park could be dedicated as something that can have several displays showing the public what is in the city. People are not even aware of the trolley. He understood the displays could cost as much as $5,000 each, but there are things the City can do to make the park more attractive to the general public. The more general public that use the park, the less the homeless people will hang around. One of the main reasons the homeless stay in the area are because all of the benches were removed from the Riverwalk from  2nd Street all the way to 11th Street and the park offers a sitting platform along the wall.
Approval of Minutes
A. August minutes were unanimously approved.

President Hernandez
A. What do you hear- Jim Holen said he met the person conducting the tree inventory while he was at Shively Park. The ArborPro employee was impressed with Astoria and the parks. The Greensmith crew was very professional while working along the Riverwalk. They shut off weed eaters as people walk by so as not to throw rocks. On the bike trail in Mill Pond, where the trail crosses the trolley tracks, there is a rock face that drops about 15 feet and is difficult to see in the dark. He believed this could be a liability for the City, so he suggested a barrier be built to prevent a bike from going off the trail. Director Cosby confirmed she would have Staff take care of it. 
Andrew Fick said he was happy to see that Parks and Recreation partnered with the County’s domestic violence council again on the 5K. He attended the semi-annual historic preservation meeting and the high school activity fair. People at the activity fair had questions about accessibility to the teen center and parents asked if the teen center could be relocated. He believed more teens would use the center if it were located in the middle school. 
Michele Tompkins said a resident asked her if the City would be willing to sign a long-term memorandum of understanding for the maintenance of Post Office Park. Director Cosby asked for the resident’s contact information. 
Howard Rub said he heard from people who wanted to talk about the homeless situation. He was excited that Terra Patterson was at the Aquatic Center because she was doing good job dealing with school issues. 
Jessica Schleif said the homeless situation was difficult to see along the Riverwalk as the temperatures drop. The situation definitely affects the parks and she believed people wanted to do something. Director Cosby explained that a few years ago, the Police Department had a homelessness task force that added the port-a-potties at People’s Park and at 9th and Astor. The task force is being reinstated and the Parks Department has indicated a desire to participate.
Jim Holen stated Peoples Park is a venue for a charitable organization that serves soup from a pickup truck. The homeless can come to the park to use the restroom and get some food. Ms. Schleif believed the Community Action Team has started doing outreach at that park. President Hernandez asked if outreach was still being done at the Armory on Sundays.
Employee & Volunteer Recognition

A. Terra Patterson recognized Jonah Dart-McLean as the September employee of the month. President Hernandez noted she always hears positive feedback about Mr. Dart-McLean from members of the community and staff.
B. Chelsea Haataia recognized Katie Madison as the October employee of the month. 
C. Director Cosby recognized Dulcye Taylor as the October volunteer of the month.
Old Business

A. Jim Holen gave an update on the Parks Foundation and their most recent fundraiser at Fort George Brewery.
B. Director Cosby updated the Board on Staff’s efforts to implement the Parks and Recreation Master Plan. Individual maintenance plans and the Capital Improvement Plan should be complete by late spring.
New Business
A. Introduction of Newest Staff Members – Staff reviewed staffing changes over the last few months. Five new staff members have been hired and one position still needs to be filled. The following employees introduced themselves to the Board, noting their career histories, volunteer service, current positions and goals with the Parks Department:
· Jeff Hamilton – Aquatic Center Recreation Coordinator

· Tyler Johnson – Grounds Coordinator

· Chelsea Haataia – Pre-school Recreation Coordinator

· LeRoy Woodrich – ARC Recreation Coordinator

· Gad Perez – Administrative Assistant

President Hernandez welcomed the new employees and thanked them for their time and dedication to the Parks Department.

Staff Reports & Upcoming Events
The following reports were presented to the Board as part of the agenda packet:
A. Maintenance
B. Recreation Center

C. Aquatic Center
D. Lil Sprouts
E. Port of Play 
F. Communications
Future Meetings
· December 6, 2017 at 6:45 am in City Hall, Council Chambers
· January 18, 2018 at 6:45 am in City Hall, Council Chambers
Non-Agenda/Miscellaneous Business

1. Dulcye Taylor updated the Board and Staff on the 0K fundraising event, which raised about $6,000. She also shared plans to raise funds for the Monster Bash and Valentine’s Dance.
2. President Hernandez reminded there was no Board meeting in November.

3. Director Cosby updated the Board on athletic programs and confirmed no cuts had been made. 

4. Director Cosby reminded that free community events were cut from the Parks Department’s programming. She updated the Board on fundraising efforts that would allow the City to host the Valentine’s Dance and Monster Bash.

5. Director Cosby confirmed the City was unable to get officials for last winter’s adult basketball, so the league was cancelled. She hoped enough officials could be hired for this season. Jim Holen noted that interest in open gym time had dropped, which might have affected the adult basketball program. Recreation Coordinator, LeRoy Woodrich, said his goal was to get the league going again next year.
6. Jim Holen asked about opportunities to donate to the Parks Department through the water/sewer bill. Director Cosby said the Finance Department had been working with their software vendor to implement donation opportunities. Donations can currently be made on the Parks Department website.
Next meeting will be held Wednesday, December 6, 2017 at 6:45am at City Hall in City Council Chambers. 
